
Chairman’s Letter – 12/28/2021 

 

Christmas 2021 has passed with a rainy and 60 

degree closure. As I reflect on 2021 it was a mixed 

bag. Nice that the economy and places started 

returning to normal, but sad that the pandemic is 

still very relevant and present in our lives. Like 

most of us, this summer we returned to some 

normalcy with car shows and enjoying summer 

trips. Our chapter enjoyed a great showing at the 

Lancaster Reunion with over 460 cars. The face 

mask stayed in the glove box and life felt normal 

again. 

In October, the club met up in Richard Crary’s gar-

age in Bucyrus. Richard is always a great host and 

has a very nice collection of cars to view and get 

tested on. One of the items brought forward was 

our chapter meet registration fees being too low 

as compared to Bloomington Gold judging. The 

board reviewed this topic, and looked at compar-

ative rates by other chapters as well as regionals. 

I think we came up with a win -win: 

Chapter dues to remain at $20 per year. 

Chapter car judging to increase from $40 to $60 

for flight judging. 

Concours judging to remain at $40 to encourage 

participation. 

Judging registration will drop from $35 to $20 to 

again encourage participation. 

Additionally, we held our elections. Nick Petruz-

zi agreed to become the Vice President and re-

main judging co-chair. Randy Early is taking over 

the membership chair duties. Thanks to Dino 

and Butch for their past efforts and to Nick and 

Randy for stepping into these roles.  

Our goal is to always fill out judging slots for 

cars, have enough judges for the meet, and last-

ly to have a great experience for the car owners 

and judges. Financially, we are in good shape 

with the chapter meets and dues providing for 

our expenses and the HoO participation pro-

gram. 

Mike Treece set up a nice event in the Air Force 

Museum in Dayton in November. This year as 

part of Veteran’s week celebration, some of the 

pilots that actually flew the planes were in 

attendance and spoke of their experiences. Tru-
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ly came away feeling honored how these men and 

women represent our country.  

In December, we enjoyed our annual holiday Christ-

mas gathering at Der Dutchman in Bellville, OH. The 

restaurant was packed and it was great to see and vis-

it with our members from across the state. This year, 

instead of toys, we asked members to bring kids 

clothes for donations. I left with a trunk full of clothes 

for donation. A heartfelt thanks for donating to kids in 

need. We also had a sign (thanks Nick Petruzzi) for 

Mike Treece for all his efforts over the years in the 

club.  

In 2022, Mike Treece is already setting up new places 

to go and locking in dates for our 2 chapter meets. At 

the end of April, Mike will be hosting a regional meet 

near our backyard in Auburn, IN. Like any meet, he 

will need volunteers to help support the meet. Reach 

out to Mike and let him know if you can help. 

I’m looking forward to a great 2022. Check out the 

calendar of events at www.ncrs.org/hoo  

 

Wes 
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Upcoming Events 

Below are the upcoming events planned, so far, for the Heart of Ohio Chapter NCRS 2022: 

January 22 Virtual Judging School—Corvette Frames C1 Thru C3 

February 5 Chapter Meet at Corvette Clocks by Roger 10AM 

March 19 Chapter Meet Doug Bergan’s Garage 10AM 

April 2 Judging Mini Meet C&N Motors 

April 28-30 Indiana Chapter Regional Judging Meet 

May 7 Bud’s Chevrolet Corvette Cruise In 

June 25 Chapter Meet at Whitewater Valley Railroad 

For full details on events please go to the Chapter events page: https://www.ncrs.org/hoo/
events.html  

Upcoming Events - Mike Treece 

Board Reports 

Letter from the Editor—Fred Richards 

Thank you for reading this issue. 

We hope that you will find that each newsletter is filled with 
educational information, helpful hints and tips, events, and 
news.  We want this newsletter to be valuable for you 
so please, please share your feedback and suggestions to help 
us improve.  

Tech articles can be sent to me via email at: 
Fred@98PaceCar.com 

 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ncrs.org%2Fhoo%2Fevents.html&data=04%7C01%7C%7C78ee44999d2e4cddd69f08d9cfa666b5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637769135857453763%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLC
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ncrs.org%2Fhoo%2Fevents.html&data=04%7C01%7C%7C78ee44999d2e4cddd69f08d9cfa666b5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637769135857453763%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLC
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The timing to visit the museum could not be better.  The visit was for the Saturday after 
Veteran's Day was perfect timing.  The museum was filled with veterans that were are 
part of the history that filled the museum.  There were men available to tell stories about 
the planes they flew in Vietnam or had their finger on the button to launch the rockets in 
the museum.  Thanks go to Mike Treece for arrange the time at the museum.  If you 
have never visited the museum then you owe it to yourself to take the time to visit one 
of the top jewels of Ohio. 

After the tour many ended up enjoying more time together at Marion’s Piazza.  The 
highest rated pizza in the Dayton area.   
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Christmas Party — December 11, 2021 

Der Dutchman—Bellville, OH 
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The annual Christmas Party was held at 
the Der Dutchman in Bellville Ohio.  A load of gifts were collected for giving 
away.  Everyone enjoyed the time together.  An award was given to Mike 
Treece as an appreciation of all the work he has done. 
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Queen City Indoor Swap Meet— 

March 20, 2022 
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Chapter Officers 


